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HB0367 

February 13, 2024 

 

TO:  Members of the House Appropriations Committee 
 

FROM:  Nina Themelis, Director of Mayor’s Office of Government Relations  

 

RE:  House Bill 367 – Community Colleges - Contraception - Access Requirements 

 

POSITION: FAVORABLE 

 

Chair Barnes, Vice Chair Chang, and Members of the Committee, please be advised that the Baltimore City Administration 

(BCA) supports House Bill (HB) 367. 

 

HB 367 proposes all community colleges to develop and implement a plan to provide students with access to over-the-
counter contraceptives. Further, it requires that this plan be developed collaboratively with students. Access to affordable 

and convenient contraceptives is an essential component of reproductive healthcare and can significantly impact students’ 

lives.i By involving students and student organizations in the development and implementation of the plan outlined in the 

bill, Maryland will foster a collaborative approach that considers the unique needs and preferences of the community college 

population. This legislation is a crucial step towards ensuring the well-being and success of our community college students.  
 

Over-the-counter contraceptives are a safe and effective means of birth control.ii Providing access to them will ensure that 

students have the tools they need to make decisions about their reproductive health. Unplanned pregnancies can pose 

significant challenges to a student's educational and career goals.iii Research shows that providing women with access to 

contraception increases the likelihood that they will continue their education beyond high school, increases their 

participation in the workforce, and increases their earning power.ii Making contraceptives more accessible will support 
students in their pursuit of academic success and career advancement. This, in turn, benefits the community by fostering a 

well-educated and empowered workforce. 

 

Involving students and student organizations in the planning process acknowledges the importance of their voices and 

experiences. This collaborative effort will ensure that the implemented plan is not only effective, but also reflective of the 
diverse needs and preferences within the community college student body. For these reasons, the BCA respectfully requests 

a favorable report on HB 367. 
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